

**Overton Community Council**

**Playingfield Committee meeting 4<sup>th</sup> July 2011**

**Present:** Cllr D Burton, Cllr D Hughes (Chairman), Cllr R Lawrenson, Cllr J Maskall and Cllr Starkey.

a) 2011 1. Election a Chairman to the Playingfield Committee

Cllr Hughes was unanimously elected at Chairman of the Playingfield Committee.

b) 2011 2. Questions or comments from members of the public – none present

c) 2011 6. External and internal inspection of the Pavilion.

This item was brought forward as a representative from the Football Club was present. (Mr Jamieson). The pavilion was inspected and all rooms were tidy and acceptable. It was noted that the slight water leak in the home dressing rooms had not been repaired. Mr Jamieson indicated that the FA of Wales were actively pursuing ground improvements e.g. small stand to hold approximately 50 people and firm standing on at least one side of the ground, however these were not yet directives and could be some 2-5years hence. Mr Jamieson was requested to keep the council informed but also advised that any ground improvements would need the prior approval of the Trustees and Mr Rosselli.

d) 2011 3. Apologies

Cllr H Toone – unwell

e) 2011 4. To disclose personal and pecuniary interests in items of business discussed at the Meeting

None were declared.

f) 2011 5. To discuss matters arising from previous minutes

The garage is much tidier on the Community Council's side, however there were still items of rubbish on the left hand side. Mr Jamison said those items would be cleared week commencing 11<sup>th</sup> July 2011.

g) The following maintenance issues were raised.

- (i) The furthest entrance to the play area should be resited approximately 12' towards the football pitch and the existing entrance barred and reseeded.
- (ii) The basketball net and stand to be reinstated.
- (iii) A bolt connecting the wooden bar to the 5<sup>th</sup> post (from the top on the LHS) to be replaced.
- (iv) Slide area (small wooden horizontal holds need to be monitored – signs of rotting on the side nearest road.
- (v) Bark to be raked around small slide and climbing frame.
- (vi) Tops of Weeping Ash to be trimmed.
- (vii) Felled tree in the avenue – this has not been replaced.

h) Date of next meeting.

To be arranged for October.

Meeting closed at 7.45pm